TENDER FOOT SCHOOL

P.O. Box 23482- 00625 NAIROBI CELL PHONE: 0722 377 315 /0716 199 073

EMAIL ADDRESS: tenderfootka@yahoo.com, tenderfootka2014@gmail.com

Newsletter Updates from January – February 2015

Receive our warmest greetings from the entire Tender Foot School Fraternity. We extend our gratitudewholeheartedly to all our esteemed well-wishers for the continued love and support you have accorded to us. Once again, we would like to send our updates about our school events during our First school term in the year 2015.

The school resumed on 6th January 2015. We started with a high note, being the first term of the beginning of the year we have so much going on with the new admissions, new budgets, new teachers, new pupils who are beginners and so many things which come with a new year.

Class 8 exam results

The results for the class 8 year 2014 came out and we are proud to report that, we managed to improve our meanscore from the previous year 2013 where we had a meanscore of 292 marks to last years' 300 marks. This shows that our children improved in their performance and we are happy to see our meanscore going up every year.

We are working very hard as a school to see that our children perform better to be among the top schools in the country. All the children who sat for the exam year 2014 have managed to join secondary schools. We are very optimistic that our current examination class will perform even better having put some mechanism in place.

Opening exam:

The children sat for their opener exam by the end of January and their performance was good considering that they have come from a long holiday and they have all gone to the next class and have not covered much. We have already settled down for the term and the learning has already taken off quite well.

New beginners:

We have had some new babies joining us this year who are age 3 years and they are quite good and they have already adapted to the school. Below are some photos of the small Ones:-



Babies having their afternoon nap



Babies in class with their teacher

Visitors from the Rotary Club Lang'ata in Nairobi

We were happy to have our local visitors from Rotary club Lang'ata in Nairobi, Mr. Ashley Myers, Janet Onyango, Tony Tukai, Christian Ogolla and Carol Mate, who were accompanied by one Barbara Steenstrup came to our school on the 24th January, 2015. We had a wonderful time with our visitors and the children were as usual happy and ready to receive and entertain them. Below are some of the photos taken during their visit:-



The Rotarians in the computer room

Ashley Myers Rotary club of Lang'ata



Barbara with the Rotarians

Janet, The President, with other Members

Visitors from The Kenya Charity Sweepstake Nairobi

We were also privileged to host one of our local charity organizations by the name **Kenya Charity Sweepstake**. They had come to the school to present their donation towards the construction of the new classrooms. It was such a colorful occasion when their Chairman one Mr. Peter Njoroge presented to the school a cheque of Kshs. 300,000.00. The occasion was also graced by our Assistant County Commissioner Mr. Peter Ng'entu and our District Education Officer Mr. J.Mburu Kimando. Below are some of the photos taken during the Occasion:-



Mr. Peter Njoroge presenting the cheque to Tr. Esther, present is the Assistant County Commissioner and The District Education Officer together with teachers and pupils



Pupils' entertaining the guest s and parents

Community women group performing a dance with them is Tr. Esther



Class six pupils entertaining guests with a poem

Class five pupils performing a comedy show



Pupils, parents and guests seated

Parents during the occasion



Mr. Peter Njoroge addressing the crowd

Tr. Esther seated with the guests



Our School Scouts performing a drill

Mr. Njoroge inspecting the guard of honour

Visitors from Australia

We were honored to have visitors from Australia. These were Jennifer ALDOUS and her daughter Arabella ALDOUS-URWIN who visited our school on 6th February to 9th February 2015. They were such a blessing to our school, they touched every ones heart in the entire Tender Foot School fraternity and the children were so excited. They brought a lot of learning material and they also donated some clothes and shoes. They also donated some balls of their favorite clubs. Below are some photos taken:-



Jenni and Arabella in class three

Jenni fitting the children clothes



Excited children fitting clothes

Tr. Esther showing pupils the learning

materials



Jenni with her favorite girl 'Njeri'

Jenni and Arabella

We wish to thank all our well wishers for standing with us whenever we need them. The support you accord us puts a smile on every child and brightens their day to day life. We hope and wish to continue with our friendship to help this children achieve their dreams.

We still need your unending support to continue with our development of the new school plot where we intend to put up more classrooms toaccommodate our children.

Thank you all and may God bless you.

COMPILED BY:-

ESTHER WAMAI PRINCIPAL